MASTERS CLUB HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
Date: August 13, 2018

Time:   6:30 p.m.
Location: 3080 Masters Point
Call to Order
Confirmation of Quorum
Board Members Present:  Wally Wenger, Dineen Lavelle, Tom Holm, Frank Zucco, Jamie Hahl, Bart Keller
Committee Chairs Present:   Katie Keller  
Residents in Attendance:   Sandy Schemmerling, Dick Maris  
Acceptance of  July Minutes
Review and approval of Financial Report –   Two accounts are past due. Letters to be sent by LCM.
Treasurer's Report
Bart reviewed monthly expenditures, shown below.  A complete Financial Report may be obtained by request to the MCHOA treasurer, Bart Keller.   The financial report was approved.
	MCHOA Balance Sheet
	
	July 2018

	
	Income
	Expenditures

	Checking and Savings
	$114,894.00
	

	LESS Statutory Reserves*
	$50,000.00
	

	Total Operating **
	$64,894.00
	

	Office Supplies
	
	$ 59.00

	LCM
	
	$ 412.00

	Legal Services
	
	$ 310.00     

	Insurance/Taxes
	
	  

	Utility – Water   
	
	$ 805.00

	Utility - Electric
	
	$ 20.00 

	Landscape Maintenance/Sprinkler
	 
	$ 4,327.00   

	Fence Repair/Painting
	
	$  300.00   

	Social Events
	
	 

	Total Major Expenses
	
	                                                       $  6,233.00


*Colorado law. C.R.S. 38-33.3-209.5(1)(b)(IX) provides that a Reserve Study Policy must be put in place by HOAs.  The MCHOA Reserve Study determined we must keep $50,000 in savings for emergencies.

Reports

Landscaping Committee **
Two Spruce trees were planted in the well area by Wally. Sprinklers repairs have been completed. Another clock maybe needed in the sprinkler system at the corner of Mount Royal and Masters Club. 
Note: On the well area, after a seeding it takes two years for grass to take hold. 
Architectural Control Committee
Continued requests are coming in for painting and landscaping updates . They are being reviewed and answered in a timely manner. Thank you for your emails! 
Fence Committee

Discussion on the continued fence maintenance has been tabled for the December meeting. The board will discuss all options  in the next board meeting .
Social Committee
October Fest will be held on September 22 at our picnic site. If anyone is interested, it’s a bring your own snacks and drinks. Just a friendly get together in the fall for all homeowners. 
Homeowners Issues and Concerns

Waste Management trash disposal has been tabled until the December meeting. More research is needed before any decision will be made. 
New Business

Street Lights An email was received from the Town of Castle Rock and is being reviewed. Two homeowners do not want the street lights, and a follow up discussion was requested by the town. Tom and Colleen will speak to the homeowners.  
Parking is becoming an issue once again. We have very limited parking spaces here in our neighborhood. Homeowners are reminded that their vehicles are to be kept in their own garages or in their driveways. The parking areas are for visitors. Also note, there is no parking on the street per the Town of Castle Rock as a safety measure for emergency vehicles.  

Please be mindful of your neighbors. 

A reminder for all to pick up after their little furry friends. There are waste stations along Mt. Royal for doggie disposal bags. 
Meeting Closure
Next meeting: September 17, 2018, 6:30 PM at the Holm residence, 2915 Masters Court
Motion made and carried to adjourn
